

EXECUTIVE BODY MEETING 2021-22

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

31.03.2022 Thursday

The PTA Executive body meeting was conducted on Thursday, 31st March, 2022 in the school auditorium.

Agenda:

- WELCOME NOTE
- CONFIRMATION OF MOM of last E PTA CONDUCTED ON 03.02.2022
- INFORMATION ABOUT THE SCHOOL REOPENING IN APRIL 2022
- SCHOOL TIMING
- ANY OTHER POINT WITH CHAIRPERSON'S PERMISSION
- VOTE OF THANKS

Minutes of the Meeting:

Point No 1] Welcome Note:

Principal, Mrs. Sumedha Phadke welcomed all the E PTA members. Principal noted that the requisite quorum for the meeting was present and called the meeting to order.

Point No 2] Confirmation of previous EPTA meeting: Mrs. Sumedha Phadke read out the minutes of previous EPTA meeting conducted on 03/02/22. The minutes were confirmed unanimously by the members present for the meeting.

Principal Mrs. Sumedha Phadke informed that we have four divisions each from class 1st to 3rd, two divisions for class 4th and one division of class 5th. The admission process was carried out smoothly.

The Staff recruitment process for 2022-23 was completed successfully. It was informed to the EPTA that the induction of new teachers was done on 15/03/2022. Subsequent trainings are also given to them.

Point No 3] Reopening of school for academic year 2022-23

Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni mentioned that the school for academic year 2022-23 will reopen from Monday 4th April 22. The students are expected to come to school in School Uniform, in case, they have not yet purchased the same, the students can come in civil uniform for the first week. She mentioned the timing as follows:



Std I will be from 9:15 am to 2:30 pm

Std II will be from 8:15 am to 2:30 pm

Std III to V will be from 8:15 am to 3:30pm

It was informed to the parents that the orientation meetings would be conducted in the month of June.

Point No 4] Academic plan for the month of April:

Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni said that though City Pride School conducted online classes like the physical school, there are some gaps which are to be filled up. So, the month of April will be dedicated to fill up the gaps which is very much necessary as students would carry the same in further classes. She also said that new portion will be taught from the month of June. She added that worksheets will be solved in the class based on the topics which need to be revised. She said that the morning and evening sports would also start form 4th April and place to change clothes will be provided.

Breakfast will be provided from the month of June for those who have opted for it. She also further said that the PTA members also can reply that children need to get 2 tiffins for the month of April.

She added that the videos, worksheets, updating the syllabus, MCQ tests would be taken as before. As we want the kids to be in touch with online platform so once in a month, we would have online school. She also briefed about Creya which is STEAM based learning, for which the syllabus is customized and outsourced. She added that there would be skill labs from Std 6th to Std 10th.

She also discussed that all the parents would be informed about the sports day and children would be taken by bus from Ravet to the branch where it will be conducted. Also, the sitting arrangement would be branch wise.

Mr. Thakre asked, whether the back gate will be kept open for parents?

Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni said that it is not the official gate, so if parents come walking it will be allowed but it won't be allowed for the vehicles.

Mrs Deshmukh asked if there is any specific reason for shuffling?

Dr. Ashwini Kulkarni replied that it is necessary to shuffle to keep proper balance in the class and divide the new admission students equally in all four classes. She further added that it would be done when students go from class V to VI.

Point No 5] Advisory Body

She also informed the parents about the advisory body which is already there in CPS Nigdi. She explained that E-PTA does not represent parent from every division. In City Pride School we have a concept called advisory body which has two Parent representatives from each division. The advisory creates a real understanding of parents' concerns across all classes and the reply is given within 24 hrs. City Pride School believes in strong communication with the parents and the school and the parents are together for the child. It will start from next year in Ravet branch as well. She further told that though the tenure of current EPTA members is over they can also get elected as advisory member. The elections for the same would be in the month of June.

The EPTA members appreciated the teachers and mentioned that the year was very nice and children would miss the teachers of the previous class.

Point No 6] Vote of Thanks:

Mrs. Ritu Jain proposed vote of thanks and also expressed her gratitude towards all the members of EPTA.

CITY PRIDE SCHOOL, Ravet, Pune

